
 Board of Education Meeting Notes, June 19, 2023

Superintendent Kurt Krizan's Shout Outs: Mr. Krizan updated the Board on a website improvement
now available regarding whom to contact and when…A Guide for Parents and the Community. It is a
hyperlink at the top of our district website pages. He also shared that the district's Core Planning group met
again with Hoffman Planning, Design and Construction on the long range facility plan. Hoffman will bring
updates and options to the board in July. 

Information Items: 
Achievement Gap Reduction (AGR) Report: Matt Peterson, Principal at Olga Brener presented the updated
AGR results at Hillcrest, Leads Charter and Olga Brener. Goals include English Language Arts (ELA) and
Math by grade level. Mr. Peterson also discussed the goal of community and parent/family engagement at
Olga Brener including five events which were held throughout the year. 

 

Action Items: 
Olga Brener/Hillcrest Hardscape Bid: Shawn Mathwich, Director of Buildings and Grounds presented
the Baord with a recommendation regarding the multi-site hardscape replacement at Olga Brener and
Hillcrest, not to exceed $170K. The Board approved the project as presented. 

WI Interscholastic Athletic Association (WIAA) Renewal: The Senior High School Membership
Renewal for grades 9-12 was approved by the Board. 

WI Association of School Boards 2023-24 Membership Renewal: Kurt Krizan presented the WASB
membership renewal which includes supports, training in-person and online, conferences, and guidance on
an on-going basis. The Board approved the renewal.

Administrative Salaries: Kurt Krizan presented a proposal for administrative salary increases for the
2023-24 school year based on a study which aligns our district with comparable districts. The Board
approved the increase as presented. 

Vacation Schedule: Nicole Hartlaben, HR Director proposed a recommendation to change the current
vacation schedule to be more competitive in the marketplace. The proposal states that new staff's vacation
eligibility would start on the date of hire. The Board approved the new vacation schedule.

Resignations/Retirements/Appointments: Appointments: Ryan Koenig, Business Teacher. The
Board approved the appointment. Resignations: Jessica Cumberland, Physical Education teacher, Robert
Croschere, HS Math teacher AND Haley Lesatz, MS Special Education teacher. The board accepted the
resignations.

CESA 8 Finance Department Support Contract: The Board approved a 50-day contract to support
the district during the 2023-24 school year. 
 

For more information about this meeting, including agendas, approved minutes and policy changes, click here.

Shawano School District

Hawk School
Board Memo

June 23, 2023

ShawanoSchools.com

SSD Board of Education

Mike Musolff, President
mmusolff@

shawanoschools.org



 Bobbi Lemerond, 
Vice President

blemerond@
shawanoschools.org



Karen Smith, Treasurer

ksmith@
shawanoschools.org



Jeana Winslow, Clerk

jwinslow@
shawanoschools.org



John Arens

jjarens@
shawanoschoools.org



Mart Grams
mgrams@

shawanoschools.org



Frank Kugel
fkugel@

shawanoschools.org



Al Pyatskowit
apyatskowit@

shawanoschools.org



David Cullen
dcullen@

shawanoschools.org



Superintendent 
Kurt Krizan

kkrizan@
shawanoschools.org

Next Board Meeting Dates: 
July 10, 2023 &
August 14, 2023

5:00 pm

Shawano School Board
Website

#ShawanoProud

Grown with love!
The LEADS garden is an ongoing

inquiry project throughout the school
year for LEADS 4K-2nd grade students! 

A first grade LEADS student recently
had the opportunity to share his
learning, and the garden, to the 

LEADS governance board!
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